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MINUTES-MEETING HELD 11/9/18 @5.30PM
Present;
Roz(Chair,),Juliet ,Jenni, Hilary, Moira, Clair Colin ,Margaret, Trevor
Apologies;, Rosie, Anne
Guests; Rachel , Abi.
Previous Minutes agreed as true record
Matters arising;
Confidentiality Agreement. Outstanding signatures obtained. Spare blanks with Trevor.
Brief discussion ,prior to guest arrival re information pack. No conclusion reached before guest arrival- postponed until after presentation.
Group welcomed Rachel and Abi who kindly agreed to attend meeting to provide information and feedback regarding a conference they attended, re-emotional trauma, in Belfast , June 2018 and the development of a service within LMP.
Rachel introduced Abi who is employed by LMP as an Emotional Practitioner. Abi provides 10 hours of patient counselling contact time per week in the form of 10x50 minute session with 10 patients, in an effort to improve service to recipients,  reducing demand on service by those patients displaying health seeking behaviour or frequent attenders.( an example given was one patient taking up 9 appointments in 3 months) A significant proportion of patients suffered adverse childhood experience(ACE). The system operates on GP only referral, there is no self-referral. The practice has 3 trainees in the final stage of completing post graduate psychotherapy training at the Northern Guild, Newcastle, where the practice has strong links.
The group displayed enthusiasm and support for the development of this work within the practice and   members were given the opportunity to ask questions. These included service impact on other patients with non-emotional requirements , within the practice. Measurement  of performance, including cost/benefit ,with emphasis on inputs/outcomes on work undertaken by the project.
Rachel and Abi published an article in the local newspaper( The Herald) 8th Sept 2018, raising awareness of their work and asked those group members who wished to, to complete a questionnaire and provide feedback at the next meeting.
Roz thanked Rachel and Abi for attending meeting and for the excellent insight into the developing work of the project.

AOB
At this point our allocated meeting time had been used , so it was agreed to postpone all further business until our next meeting which will be  the PPG. AGM.  Room to be booked at 6 week interval. Trevor to sort dates and liaise with Jenni.
Roz asked to make a final announcement. She explained she had decided not to stand as chair of the PPG at the AGM, the next meeting. Everyone was sad to hear this news as Roz has been chair of the PPG since its’ inception 7 years ago and has been instrumental in the development and progress of the PPG within the practice.
 Juliet, on behalf of the group expressed thanks to Roz for her commitment , enthusiasm and leadership, whilst chair. Roz will remain a valuable member of the group, without the responsibility of being chair, hopefully well into the future.
Trevor agreed to carry on producing the Agenda and compiling the Minutes.
Next ( and subsequent)  meetings.
23/10/18 AGM                        26./2/19
4/12/18                                     9/4/19
15/1/18                                     21/5/19
